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THE BETHLEHEM STAR 

Bethlehem Evangelical Lutheran Church 

418 8th Avenue Northeast 

Brainerd, MN 56401 

 

Phone: 218-829-3330 

Fax: 218-829-0792 

Email: office@belcnet.net 

Website: www.belcnet.net 

Facebook: bethlehem.brainerd 

October 2020 

CHURCH STAFF 

Senior Pastor:                                                                          
Rev. Dr. Mark Skinner  

Children, Youth & Family Pastor:                                      
Rev. Sarah Marshall 

Office Administrator, Worship Team Director         
and Organist: Cori Wrobel 

Bell Choir Director: Stacy Erdal 

Senior Choir Director: Al Albertson          

 Youth Choir Director: Nancy Albertson           

 Financial Administrator: Shelly Johnson 

Children, Youth & Family Ministry Coordinator:                        
Joan Rosenow 

Food Services Coordinators: Pat True and Sara Larson 

Custodial Services:  Amanda, John and Ruth Unger 

 

At the time of publication, these times are 
correct. With the fluidity of the pandemic, 

hours could change.  

WORSHIP TIMES                                                                                   

Drive in worship: Sundays at 8:45 am 

Online worship: Sundays at 10:30 am   

In-person worship: Sundays at 10:30 am; you 
must preregister 

Drive in worship: Wednesdays at 6:20 pm 

with Communion on the  1st and 3rd  Sundays and 
following Wednesdays at drive-in services 

 OFFICE HOURS                                   
The office is open for curbside   

drop-off/pick-up from 8:30—12:00 pm  

Monday—Friday. 
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From the Senior Pastor 

Our yearly theme for 2020-2021 

Our yearly theme for 2020-2021 is adapted from the book of Hebrews chapter twelve, 
verses one and two, “Persevering with the Great Cloud of Witnesses.” The writer of He-
brews begins the chapter with this declaration, “Therefore, since we are surrounded by 
so great a cloud of witnesses …” The writer declares this reality/condition through which everything 
that follows is interpreted – wow! In the previous chapter, the writer lists all of the saints that have 
come before us in God: Abel, Noah, Abraham, Sarah, Isaac, Jacob, Esau, Moses, Gideon, Baruk, Sam-
son, Samuel, and all the prophets … and many more not even mentioned, that surround us! We are 
called to remember their struggles, their torture, their imprisonments, their steadfastness to faith as 
we are surrounded by them. With that reality/condition in mind, the writer 
goes on to say, “… let us lay aside every weight and the sin that clings so close-
ly, and let us run with perseverance the race that is set before us.” If the chap-
ter stopped at this point, we would be left to merely our own devices and 
strengths to run. But the writer continues, “… looking to Jesus who is both the 
pioneer and perfecter of our faith.” 

As we live day to day in current struggles with COVID-19, along with all the 
other “weights” and “sins” of everyday life today, what an important word for us! We are never alone. 
We are surrounded by the great cloud of witnesses. We are called into a loving relationship with God in 
Christ Jesus, and now we persevere in running the race that is set before us, always looking to Christ 
Jesus the pioneer and perfecter of our faith!  

Small Group Night 

Join us for Small Group Night beginning on Tuesday, October 13th at 6:00 pm. We will meet monthly 
from October through January (4 sessions). This fall we will studying 2 Corinthians together.   

We will gather using Zoom for the large group session on Tuesday nights from 6:00-7:00 pm. Please 
read through the chapters ahead of time along with looking over the small group questions. When you 
register online through our website at www.belcnet.net please provide the email you would like to use 
for receiving the Zoom invitation from Pastor Mark. You do not have to have the Zoom app. loaded on 
your device; simply click the portion of the invitation that says, “to join the meeting, click here.” If you 
are not able to join by using video, you may join by audio only using your phone and calling into one of 
the numbers listed on the invitation and then keying in the meeting code. The Zoom invitation for the 
large group session will be emailed out on Sunday night prior to our meeting time on Tuesday.  

After the large group session, you will have the opportunity to meet with your small group and discuss 
the small group questions that will be provided during the large group presentation (and emailed to 
you as well). You take responsibility for forming your own small group (any group larger than one per-
son and smaller than eight people). As a small group, you decide when, where, and how you would like 
to meet. Make sure that if you’re meeting in person, please follow all protocols for proper social dis-
tancing and related issues to preventing the spread of COVID-19. 

Through Christ our pioneer and perfecter in faith,                    
Pastor Mark 

 

 

http://www.belcnet.net
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From the Children, Youth and Family Pastor 

Catechism and Youth Group look a 

little different in this time of COVID! 

The groups are meeting outside or 

online via Zoom as much as possible. 

Sunday School has started. 

Each household gets their 

own table and masks are 

worn. Join us at 9:45 am this 

Sunday. 
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If you have a prayer request for the Prayer Chain, you can call Deloris 
Ebinger at 829-2333.  Prayers will be kept on the chain for 3 weeks.  If 
you’d like it to be kept on for longer, please let the office know. If you 
would like to be a member of the Prayer Chain, please call the church 

office at  829-3330. 

Please keep the following Bethlehem households in your thoughts and prayer this month of 
October:  Jen and Joe Lindholm and family; Jeanette Listul; Jessi and Kyle Louis and family; 

Deb and Jon Luhrs; Shirley Lundeby; Terry and Wanda Lundeby; Rachel Lundgren and family; 
Cheryl and Jeff Macejkovic; Jessica and Nate Macejkovic and family; Marc and Pr. Sarah                

Marshall and family; Anita and Larry Martinson; John Mathews; Norma Matson; Jeff Maxwell 

Please keep these people in your prayers: 

Sympathy: Karen Cheney and Deb Cole and their families on the death of Roy Cheney; Antje 
Olson on the death of her husband; Gudrun Johnson and family on the death of her son Fred  

Ongoing: Stacy Sjoberg; Odin Sjoberg; Deloris Ebinger; Michael Zickuhr; Nancy Albertson; 
Thomas Monda; Roger Nornes; Kayla Warner; Greyson; Chuck Steinbauer; youth in Pine River 
accident; victims of domestic violence; all residents and staff of assisted living and nursing 
home facilities; Mike Stanek and family on future deployment; Nancy Walsh; Shari Hanson; 
Kevin Goedker; for peace in our world; Bob Morris; the unemployed; healthcare workers; 
Yvonne Doust; for protection from Corona Virus; Aldene Gosse; Bobbie Sayles; all dealing with 
addiction; all affected by mental health issues; all caregivers; everyone dealing with cancer  

Service:  Zac Myhre deployed to South Korea; Danny Smith deployed to Kuwait 

Looking ahead... 
 With the fluidity of the pandemic, we would like to see you soon.                                                   
We are following CDC and MN Department of Health guidelines.                                              

Your safety and well-being is our number one concern.  

In-person worship is available on Sundays at 10:30 am. You must preregister on our website 
at www.belcnet.net or by calling 829-3330 by noon on Fridays. Registration will be open 13 

days ahead of time. Up to 40 people may preregister per service. There will be no group        
singing.  Face masks will be worn. The nursery and prayground will be closed. We will                

continue to live-stream this service. 

Please note there will not be an in-person service available on October 25. That service will 
be reserved for confirmands and their families. 
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The results of a newly released survey by the National Wildlife Federation (NWF) show 
a strong interest in growing native plants that benefit wildlife.  In 2019, 36.8 million 

Americans purchased native plants, and 23.1 million transformed parts of their 
yards into natural landscapes.  NWF's Garden for Wildlife program saw an increase of 

six times its usual traffic on its website, with 247,000 registered certified wildlife 
habitats, up more than 10,000 sites since last year.  THE FALL SEASON is a great time 

to find solace in wildlife gardening, where you can plant with a purpose.   Visit: 
nwf.org/outdoors for more information on how you can create eco-friendly green 
space to relax and rejuvenate outdoors.  Another source of information:  Native 
Plant Society of Minnesota, whose website dispenses information about plants             

specific to your ecoregion, how to garden with those plants and where to purchase 
them.   More help:  your county extension office, which has lists of trees, shrubs,           

perennials and annuals native to the local area, as well as Master Gardener volunteers 
who can do site visits and provide help with other gardening questions.   
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http://nwf.org/outdoors
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We continue to update our contact information. If your birthday is missing or incorrect, 

please let the office know at 829-3330 or office@belcnet.net.  

Please remember these 

people in prayer on their 

birthdays.  

17 ~ Terry McFarlin, Tarin Skinner 

18 ~ Laura Bement, Rebecca Weigelt 

19 ~ Jackie Avenson, Amanda Berry, Ta-
sha Berry, Tanya Johnston, Todd Person, 
Emily Wyman 

20 ~ John Rehberger 

23 ~ Rick Sweet 

24 ~ Patrick Almond, Greg Anderson, 
Mirinda Munsch 

25 ~ Derek Sweet 

26 ~ Cooper Hennessey, Tucker Hennes-
sey, Rob Larson, Jean Listul, Nicholas 
Lundgren, Antje Olson, Pr. Mark Skinner, 
Tim Thorson 

27 ~ Meghan Anderson, Michael Crock-
er, Phil Jones 

28 ~ Steven Park 

29 ~ Laura Kory 

31 ~ Nilanna Dosh 

1 ~ Hunter Hennessey, Alyssa Towle, 
Steve Verdon 

3 ~ Cylie Backstrom, Lily Erdal, Mike 
Finch 

4 ~ Dustin Johnson, Janell Rhoda, Dave 
Skogen 

5 ~ Bernice J. Johnson, Jenna Lee, Nor-
ma Matson 

6 ~ Tricia Dosh, Sandy Janssen 

7 ~ Dave Heath 

8 ~ Britta Parsons, Casey Stengel 

9 ~ Jessica Laughton, Shawn Roberts 

10 ~ Porter Hays, Pete Olson 

11 ~ Mary Farmer 

12 ~ Jennie Klukas, Tammy Praught, 
Derek Pulak 

13 ~ Dave Emery, Rich Munsch, Ben 
Stall 

14 ~ Rick Cole, Emily Ferrari, Jessi Louis 

15 ~ Neven Blum 

16 ~ Cora Hodgman, Kris McDonald, 
Cooper Weigelt 
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Thank you! 

It is through the donations of every individual 
and family in the congregation that we are able 
to carry on our work throughout the year.  

If you need a convenient way to make recurring 
contributions or would like to make an additional 
gift, we encourage you to check out our 
electronic giving options.  

To set up a recurring giving schedule, visit us 
online at www.belcnet.net and locate the Online 
Giving button, or if it's easier, complete 
a paper authorization form and return it 
to the church office. Thank you for your 
generosity and faithfulness!  

THANK YOU to Jerry DeChaine, Jon Luhrs, Scott             
Pederson, and Todd and Turner Person. They are the 

behind-the-scenes guys who make our services          
happen. By running 

sound,          recording 
the                  services, 

and upload- ing them 
onto our website 

and                     Facebook, 
they make our live and 
streamed services so 

much better! Though you may only notice their work 
when something goes wrong, the pastors and               

musicians notice it weekly. We couldn’t do what we 
do without you. THANK YOU!!!! 

Thank you so very much for your generous contribu-
tion to this year’s Camp Knutson Quilt Auction. Your 

cross-stitch animal crib quilt helped us raise over 
$61,000. We are beyond thrilled considering the chal-

lenges 2020 pre-
sented. Your contin-

ued support of 
Camp “K” is a bless-

ing to all of us. ~ 
Beth, Cindy, and 

Penny (Tri-chairs of 
Camp Knutson’s 

quilt auction) 

THANK YOU to Nancy Bogenschutz, Yvonne Kalahar, 

and Margaret Steblay for making all the masks that 

were handed out at the Back to School blessing. The 

masks are appreciated by all! We are blessed to have 

such generous, talented members! 

 $200 in memory of Clark Tollefson from family and 
friends 

Cross Fund 
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Our Mission Statement 

We are called into compassionate community by 

the Holy Spirit through the confession of the 

Gospel of Jesus Christ to publicly confess the faith 

of the Triune God in, under, and with our daily 

callings in the community of God’s world. 

Bethlehem Lutheran Church 
418 8th Ave NE 
Brainerd, MN 56401 

CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED 

Get updates, share pictures and RSVP for 
events on our Facebook page...  
www.facebook.com/bethlehem.brainerd 

If you would rather receive this newsletter by email or would like to stop receiving it, please let us know. 

Please let the church office know if you will be stopping your mail service for an                  
extended period of time so we do not send you any publications. Thank you.  


